LTC10-P61b

4 November 2010

Notes of the meeting of the E-learning Advisory Group held on 
Tuesday 13th July 2010 at 2.00pm in Room KG220, Keith Green Building

Present: Morag Bell (Chair), Robert Bowyer, Adam Crawford, Tony Croft, Ray Dawson, John Dickens, Ruth Jenkins, Ruth Kinna, Sharon Kitson (minutes), Chris Peel, Rob Pearson, Keith Pond, Charles Shields, Jan Tennant, Alice Swinscoe.

By invitation: Ruth Stubbings, Farzana Khandia

1.  
Apologies

Paul Byrne, Martin Harrison, Phil Richards
Morag welcomed Ruth, Ray, Rob, Alice and Sharon to the group.

2.
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting were approved.
3.
Library Report on student use of Web 2.0 services

http://www.lboro.ac.uk/library/about/PDFs/Web2.0tools.pdf
Ruth Stubbings presented her paper to the group and briefly explained a study which had been undertaken to explore which Web 2.0 applications are being used by students and in which context. Recommendations arising from the outcome of the study were that the Library cannot support a ban on use of Facebook within the Library, as this is used for assisting study as well as social networking.  

The group were in agreement that social networking could be used positively to contact prospective students, promote and encourage discussion and provide resources to students.  However, there is a need for guidance on etiquette and the draft policy needs to be re-visited to ensure it does not contradict the views of the students, and also provides cover for the University in case of complaint.

ACTION CS: To discuss the policy with the relevant people
4.
Distance Learning Fund Update

Departmental development projects


Adam briefed the group on the progress of the projects.  In particular, confirming that the Business School were now working with David Tedman to develop specific resources; the CREST Virtual Lab and lecture capture facilities were now complete and would be arriving shortly, and the WEDC project has been an overwhelming success.  Wolfson School had enlisted the help of research fellows to assist with re-writing materials and an end of July finish is envisaged.
Adam and Charles will provide a short report on the outcome of each project, including lessons learnt and the impact upon Loughborough University. It was agreed that it might be useful to put on a short presentation to Executive.

ACTION AC/CS: To provide report and update at next meeting
Enabling Project

Charles advised the group that DL modules on Learncan now be customised in look and feel, to match for example, the WEDC website.  The Business School are pleased with the results, and this can be built upon where necessary.

Expansion of the availability of Echo 360 has been accommodated by further installations which have gone in over the last 2 to 3 weeks.  These have been quite well used and more demand is envisaged by the end of the project.

Charles confirmed that Elluminate was chosen as the web conferencing tool and that a 10 room license had been obtained.  However, it has come to light recently that Blackboard have taken over both Elluminate and Wimba.

The question of whether any monies could be carried over beyond the end of July was raised, and Charles confirmed that he and Adam are scheduled to discuss this further on Thursday.  The outcome of this discussion and a draft report will be presented at the next meeting.

ACTION CS: To provide draft report and update at next meeting
5.
Strategic issues

Morag advised the group that there was a need to revise and produce a new e-learning strategy, taking into account internal and external issues.  In light of the upcoming financial cuts, there is a need to establish what the strategic approach should be; ascertain how the virtual environment fits in with the physical, and what benefits us and the students.  A decision needs to be reached on what is desirable or essential for the lecture theatres over the next 3 to 5 years. 

The group discussed what questions should be put to Programme Proposals; how to gauge expectations of what is needed and how best to respond to those expectations, whilst promoting e-learning / blended learning.

Charles confirmed that the strategy shape needs to be agreed upon, extending the current minimum presence ensuring consistency, but without being too prescriptive.  The new strategy must be aimed at a wider audience than the first draft.  It was agreed that high level statements are needed in the front end of the strategy, followed by a group of dimensions of e-learning with teaching and assessment and Charles’ list of suggested inclusions.

It was thought prudent to look at other institutions’ strategies to get ideas for a framework and distinction between strategy and policies.

It was agreed that the remit of the Group should be broadened to include physical as well as virtual spaces of learning, and that the membership should reflect this change.

ACTION CS: Update at the next meeting.  CS and MB to produce new Terms of Reference for the next meeting
6.
E-Assessment Review

Farzana gave a presentation of the Question Mark Perception tool to the group, advising that the current Version 4 support will expire in eighteen months, and that now is the ideal time for a review of a whether an upgrade to Version 5 or a new system would be the best way forward to meet the University requirements for summative CAA.

Farzana confirmed that upgrading to Version 5 would be free.  However, there are also other providers to consider, including open-sourced systems.

Consideration is to be given on which system is to be chosen.

7.
Student Information System Governance
The paper was noted.

8.
Any Other Business

The paper on Desktop and Laptop Policy was noted.  Charles confirmed that e-learning support advice provided is in alignment with this policy.

9.
Dates of future meetings
The next meeting is to be scheduled for mid September

ACTION SK:  To check availability and arrange next meeting
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